Consortium on Up-State History Minutes June 1, 2011
Rick Owens, Fountain Inn History Center/Greenville Historic Commission convened the meeting held at the Chapman Cultural Center at 10:30 AM. Prior to the meeting members participated in a walking tour of part of downtown Spartanburg conducted by Brad Steinecke and a tour of the Hub City Railroad Museum conducted by Craig Myers.
Members in attendance: 
Rosemary Bomar, Greer Heritage Museum & Travelers Rest Historical Society; Zac Cunningham, Spartanburg County Historical Association; Cori Dulmage, Greenville Public Library, South Carolina Room; John Hallams, Fountain Inn History Center; Betsy Johnson, Pendleton District Historical, Recreation, and Tourism Commission; Michael Kohl, Special Collections Clemson University Libraries; Rick Owens, Greenville Historic Commission; Becky Slayton, Spartanburg County Historical Association
I. . Minutes.
Minutes of the February 2, 2011 meeting were approved.
II. Member Reports/Announcements.

Cori Dulmage The Library sponsored an extremely successful genealogical workshop taught by Tony Burroughs, a leading expert in African American genealogy with 200-300 people attending. Cori has made excellent progress on digitizing photographs and creating metadata thanks to having three part-time temporary employees work on the project. She and Rulinda Price attended the meeting of the National Genealogical Society held in North Charleston. Two other staff members will be attending the week long workshop on genealogy held at Samford University. GPL staff have scanned a number of yearbooks from early Greenville women’s colleges.
Mike Kohl. The University Libraries is beginning to collect records from architecture firms in the state as they downsize and in some cases close. Mike has inventoried the first collection received that is currently stored in Charleston. It is expected that the material will be transferred later this summer. An inventory of the number of cubic feet of archival material was taken this spring with the outcome that the unit has reduced its unprocessed holdings by 1500 during the past five years. [Mike forgot to mention that Special Collections has a new exhibit “Remembering the Civil War” in the Thurmond Institute Building.]
Becky Slayton. This year they are celebrating the 50th anniversary of the Association. In September they will mount a new exhibit about Native Americans in conjunction with a Native American Festival. The last weekend in September is a busy one with the General’s Jubilee on Thursday and various activities at the historic homes on Oct 1 & 2. The History Hub continues its monthly one hour meetings. 
The South Carolina Federation of Museums will be meeting March 7-9, 2012 in Georgetown. The SCFM & PALMCOP will be sponsoring a Textile Conservation Workshop on October 18th at the State Archives in Columbia. The Southeastern Museum Conference will be meeting in Greenville October 25-27, 2011. Super Early Bird Registration is due by June 30. 
Zac Cunningham. Two week long summer camps are being conducted in June one at Walnut Grove and the other at the Historic Price House. They also conduct Friday evening camp fires with talks about Up State history. 
John Hallams. The History Center is celebrating the centennial of the town’s newspaper the Fountain Inn Tribune. The Center is hosting a Civil War encampment on Saturday June 18. They have letters of a Confederate soldier of the South Carolina 16th Regiment who was killed at the Battle of Kennesaw Mountain. The Center shares space in its new home with the Chamber of Commerce.
Rosemary Bomar. The Greer Heritage Museum’s building has been placed on the National Register. The Museum is selling a DVD of a 1948 movie made about Greer. Rosemary reported for Dot Bishop of the Travelers Rest Historical Society that they are preparing for the Swamp Rabbit Festival and BBQ Cook-off in downtown Travelers Rest. She also mentioned efforts to have a historical marker placed near the Living Grace Baptist Church.
Betsy Johnson. The South Carolina Century Farms organization has a new logo which will be unveiled at a celebration at the Garrison Farm off of Highway 76.  They have worked with the South Carolina Digital Library to have a nitrate film of Piedmont in the 1930s preserved. PALMCOP is sponsoring a disaster recovery workshop in Aiken this September with Heather South teaching it.
Rick Owens. Greenville Historical Commission has fifteen historical markers going up in the County. There is now a $250 application fee which helps defray the costs on the part of the State Archives. He reported for Michael Weeks of the Roper Mountain Science Center that the summer camps for June are already filled. Rick noted that the Up Country History Museum has not yet hired a new director.
III. Future Meetings
The next meeting will be on September 7 at the Greenville Public Library; with a December 7 meeting at a site that has not been selected.

Meeting was adjourned at 12:05.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Mike Kohl June 7, 2011
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